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Hamilton, Ada

To: Myers, Dale - TCP (ECY)

Cc: Kiernan, James; Greisler, Russell

Subject: Chevron 90129 4700 Brooklyn - Status Update 07142022

Hello Dale,  

On behalf of Chevron Environmental Management Company (CEMC), the following is a progress update for Chevron site 
90129 (“Brooklyn”) located at 4700 Brooklyn Avenue NE in Seattle, Washington. This update satisfies the requirements 
of Agreed Order No. 13815 associated with the site which indicates that quarterly progress reports be submitted to the 
Washington State Department of Ecology by the 15th of the month following the reporting period. This update 
summarizes activities completed from April 1 through June 30, 2022.  

Description of Actions Taken to Comply with Agreed Order 

 Arcadis completed the installation of two monitoring wells (MW-30 and MW-31) and one soil vapor point (SVP-
3) in the ROW near 4700 Brooklyn Avenue Northeast, as described in the Supplemental Investigation Work Plan. 

 Quarterly groundwater monitoring was completed June 13, 2022. 

Summary of Deviations from Approved Work Plans 

 One soil vapor point was not able to be installed in the sidewalk on the south side of 47th Street Northeast, due 
to multiple utilities located beneath the sidewalk.  Arcadis reported this deviation to Ecology via a phone call on 
June 1, 2022, and Ecology agreed that based on location of underground utilities, this vapor point could be 
removed from the scope.  

Description of Work Planned for the Third Quarter Reporting Period 

 Arcadis will coordinate data validation of the analytical data of samples collected during the Supplemental 
Investigation.  

 Arcadis will prepare the Supplemental Investigation Report documenting the June 2022 supplemental 
investigation.  Arcadis will submit data to EIM prior to the submittal of this report.  

 Arcadis will continue to prepare and submit quarterly updates to Ecology. The updates will be provided via email 
and submitted to Ecology by the 15th of the month following the reporting period 

 Arcadis will coordinate and conduct the third quarter 2022 groundwater monitoring event 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Thank you 

-Ada 

Ada Hamilton 

Project Manager 
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